
 

 



Hope Mennonite Church 
9:30 am Worship 
January 3, 2021 

Epiphany 
 

Gathering to Worship 
 

Prelude     
                                                                                    

Welcome  
                                                 

Call to Worship 
 

Today Lord we gather on this first Sunday of the New Year  
in a mixture of hope, anticipation, fear, excitement and 
expectation. 
We do not know what the year holds for us  
and there are things we are afraid of: 
worries about health, family, job security and finances, 
but there is much to look forward to –  
weddings or anniversaries or baptisms, 
holidays to enjoy, friends to laugh with and hug. 
The coming year is full of uncertainty and hope, but we trust 
you and place every day in your care, knowing you are with us 
and you care for us with constant love. 

   
Opening Prayer  
 

*Songs of gathering 
 “Infant holy, infant lowly”              Hymnal 206 
 “Joy to the world”               Hymnal 318 
      

Hearing God’s Word              
 

Scripture reading                     Matthew 2:1-12                
 

“Lo, how a Rose e’er blooming”    Hymnal 211 
               

Message              “God’s Open Road”                 Dave Stevens                                      
 

“For I know the plans that I have for you, says the LORD— 
plans for your well-being and not for harm, to give you a future 

with hope” (Jeremiah 29:11). 
 
 
 



Understanding Unexpected Life-Changes 
 

                           Disciples                        Jesus 
            Past--------------------MAN-------------------Future 
            What made this happen?         What will now happen? 
            Story completed                        Story on-going 
             Future decided                          Future open 
 

Responding to God’s Word 
 

“Worship the Lord in the beauty”              Hymnal 220 
 

The Giving of our Tithes and Offerings  
 Offertory 
 Prayer of Thanksgiving                            
 

Greeting our Guests 
 

Seeing and Seeking God 
 Work of the Church 
 Sharing our Praises and Concerns 
 

First-Footing Prayer (a practice of Celtic Christian faith)                                                      
  

Sending 
 

“Good Christian friend, rejoice”              Hymnal 210 
    

*Benediction 
 

Friends, receive this as God’s word for you: “I know the plans that 
I have for you, says the LORD—plans for your well-being and not 
for harm, to give you a future with hope” (Jeremiah 29:11). 
 

 
*     *     *     *     * 

Welcome to worship at Hope Mennonite Church. We are glad you 
have joined us for our Epiphany “On the road” worship this 
morning, whether in person or via Zoom.  The service is available 
on Zoom recordings Monday-Thursday. 
 

Worship Participants 
Worship leader: Amy Bellar 
Pianist: Vicki Howard 
Scripture reader: Marcus Loganbill 
 
 



Stay in Touch with Hope 
 

 Hope Mennonite Church phone 722-0903  
 868 N. Maize Rd.  fax 722-5173 
 Wichita, KS  67212 www.hopemennonite.org 
Pastor  
Dave Stevens 796-0114        pastor@hopemennonite.org 
Emergencies           267/374-9419 
Secretaries 
Cynthia Loganbill 721-8807        secretary@hopemennonite.org 
Kim Voth    721-1250        secretary@hopemennonite.org 

 

Church Office Hours 
Dave   Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 
Cynthia  Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 
Kim   Friday 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
Staff meeting Monday- 9:30-11 a.m. 
 

Hope on Facebook: Follow the link on our website 
hopemennonite.org and “like” Hope Mennonite Church to see 
pictures and receive updates on church life. 
 
 

First Fruits Giving: 
Giving the first and best of what we are given 

as a worship response to God. 
December 27 
Attendance 59  

(Hope 17; Zoom live 37; Zoom recorded 5) 
Offering $10,472 

Year-to-date $243,111 
Spending plan total $245,000 

Caring Fund - $500 
 
Our Purpose: 
As an Anabaptist community of faith empowered by the Holy 
Spirit, Hope Mennonite Church is calling and making disciples 
who bring Christ’s love and peace to our world.  
 

 
On the Road with Wise Men art: “Adoration of the Magi” by Giotto 
di Bondone. Scrovegni Chapel, Padua. c. 1305-6. Fresco. Proto-
Renaissance. 
                                   



Our “First footing” prayer today includes movement.  At Hope, we 
will pass through the north door of the sanctuary into the 
Fellowship Hall.  This symbolizes leaving behind the old year of 
2020.  We then re-enter through the south door which symbolizes 
entering the new year of 2021.   If you’re joining on Zoom, you are 
invited to make two “thresholds” to cross near your device—one to 
cross and leave 2020 and one to cross and enter 2021.  It can be 
as simple as two strings on the floor to step across, or turning 
your body in a new direction.  Pastor Dave will indicate in the 
prayer when to move.         
 
MEETINGS THIS WEEK (January 3-9) 
Monday -6:30 pm Music Committee 

 
 

MEETINGS NEXT WEEK (January 10-16) 
Sunday -Adult and Youth Sunday School 
Tuesday -7:00 pm Vision Council 
 
 

*     *     *     *     *   

The December 25 issue of “Anabaptist World” is available on the 
table at the front entrance.  The focus is on “Joy to the World 
even(especially!) this year.”  Pick up your copy today. 
 
Marcus Loganbill will begin a 2-month Sunday School series, 
beginning January 10, titled “Outrageous Justice” using a 
curriculum developed by Prison Fellowship, the nation’s largest 
Christian nonprofit serving prisoners, former prisoners, and their 
families. They are a leading voice for criminal justice reform.  This 
class will be held on Zoom 15-20 minutes following worship. Read 
the article in the January newsletter for more information. 
 
Prayers for the wider church 
…Pray for God’s strength and peace for pastors in Western 
District Conference, as they look ahead to ministry in the coming 
year. 
…Pray for all of our Mennonite Mission Network workers around 
the world as they adapt to changes in their ministries due to 
Covid. 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 



 



 


